DPHC MINUTES –March 20, 2017

Called to order: 8:04 pm

Attendance: Betsy Leager, Judy Hayden, Cindy Harris, Camielle Chesley,

Judy Jarman, Adina Walker.

Minutes from the February meeting were read and approved.

Treasurers report: 29,073.09

The awards for the banquet cost \$5,036.45

Judy reported we had a loss of -\$4,177.60 for the 2016 year.

Jr. Club

Balance \$872.00

Raised 600+ at the banquet silent auction table.

Will have a Pizza night with the Jr. Members Friday of the April show sponsored by Lori.

Correspondence

Cindy received a letter from Fredericks Farm for a donation for the Brett Fredericks Scholarship Fund. Brett was killed in action, serving our country. The family is APHA members, supporters, and exhibitors.

Betsy motioned to donate \$100.00 and Cindy seconded the motion.

Old Business

Banquet March 4th was a huge success with 60+ in attendance. The awards & food were great.

We were sorry to hear of the passing of Donna Wingards Father.

New Business

Ribbons- Judy Jarman has them in her camper, and needs a way to get them to June show. She will see what we have on had.

Discussed Shows:

April 14,15,16 with DQHA in Harrington, DE. Forms for the stalls are on line.

May 21st ESWHA Denton 4-H Park. Adina will get ribbons and cups needed from our April show. We will not be doing any high point or Jackpot classes. Adina will ask Jeannie to sponsor the leadline class. Sandy Tucker will be the announcer. Judges will be Lyn Fick and Kenny Ware. Class sponsors will be done by Lisa Ell. We need to get the trail obstacles from Stephanie for this show.

June 3rd/4th with Chicks QH at the DreamPark. All flights are done. Stall prepay discounts are to be sent to Wayne Diamond, and stall reservations are through Flossie.

August 11-13 with Delaware Appaloosa. We have been approved by APHA for our 3rd variance. Tammy will let Robin know we do not need our Sept date at the fairgrounds. We will be offering an exhibitor dinner on Saturday night with the Appaloosa members. Cindy talked with Terry Helder about offering more Ranch classes on Fridays schedule in with the ECRRA. We will meet with Tammy 3/23 in Denton to discuss Aug. show.

A motion was made by Betsy for new guidelines for Year End Awards and seconded by Judy Jarman. All approved to read as follows:

Points will not count until your DPHC/DJPHC membership is paid.

Awards can only be selected from the Awards Brochure

You must show at two of the DPHC shows.

Their will be a \$250 limit per horse for year end awards.

Our Futurity show will be double pointed.

Next conference call April 10th 8pm Adjourned 9:39 pm

Betsy Leager, Secretary